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check the following box. [ ]

It is proposed that this filing will become effective (check appropriate box)

     [ ] when declared effective pursuant to section 8(c)
---------------

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

==================================================================================================================

------------------------ ---------------------- --------------------- ---------------------- ---------------------

                                                  Proposed Maximum      Proposed Maximum           Amount of
  Title of Securities        Amount Being          Offering Price      Aggregate Offering        Registration
   Being Registered           Registered              Per Unit              Price(1)                 Fee(2)
------------------------ ---------------------- --------------------- ---------------------- ---------------------
 Common Shares, $0.01
       par value                 1,000                 $20.00                $20,000                 $2.32
------------------------ ---------------------- --------------------- ---------------------- ---------------------

(1)      Estimated solely for the purpose of determining the registration fee.

(2)      $2.32 of which has been previously paid.

The Registrant hereby amends this Registration Statement on such date or dates
as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the Registrant shall file
a further amendment which specifically states this Registration Statement shall
thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities
Act of 1933 or until the Registration Statement shall become effective on such
dates as the Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.

==================================================================================================================

                             SUBJECT TO COMPLETION
                   PRELIMINARY PROSPECTUS DATED JULY 20, 2011

PROSPECTUS

                                     SHARES

                     FIRST TRUST ENERGY INFRASTRUCTURE FUND

                                 COMMON SHARES
                                $20.00 PER SHARE
            -------------------------------------------------------

      The Fund. First Trust Energy Infrastructure Fund (the "Fund") is a newly
organized, non-diversified, closed-end management investment company.

      Investment Objective. The Fund's investment objective is to seek a high
level of total return with an emphasis on current distributions paid to

Edgar Filing: FIRST TRUST ENERGY INFRASTRUCTURE FUND - Form N-2/A

2



shareholders. There can be no assurance that the Fund will achieve its
investment objective.

      Investment Strategy. The Fund will seek to achieve this objective by
investing primarily in securities of companies engaged in the energy
infrastructure sector, principally including publicly-traded master limited
partnerships and limited liability companies taxed as partnerships ("MLPs"), MLP
affiliates, Canadian income trusts and their successor companies (collectively,
"Canadian Income Equities"), pipeline companies, utilities and other companies
that derive at least 50% of their revenues from operating infrastructure assets
such as pipelines, power transmission and petroleum and natural gas storage that
generate fee-for-service revenues in support of the petroleum, natural gas and
power generation industries (collectively, "Energy Infrastructure Companies").
Under normal market conditions, the Fund will invest at least 80% of its Managed
Assets (as defined below) (including assets obtained through leverage) in
securities of Energy Infrastructure Companies.

      The Fund's investment objective and the investment restrictions listed in
the Fund's Statement of Additional Information (the "SAI") are considered
fundamental and may not be changed without approval of holders of a majority of
the outstanding voting securities of the Fund. The remainder of the Fund's
investment policies, including its investment strategy, are considered
non-fundamental and may be changed by the Board of Trustees without shareholder
approval. See "The Fund's Investments" and "Risks" in this prospectus and
"Investment Policies and Techniques" in the SAI.

      No Prior History. BECAUSE THE FUND IS NEWLY ORGANIZED, ITS COMMON SHARES
OF BENEFICIAL INTEREST ("COMMON SHARES") HAVE NO HISTORY OF PUBLIC TRADING.
SHARES OF CLOSED-END INVESTMENT COMPANIES FREQUENTLY TRADE AT A DISCOUNT FROM
THEIR NET ASSET VALUE ("NAV"). THIS RISK MAY BE GREATER FOR INVESTORS EXPECTING
TO SELL THEIR SHARES IN A RELATIVELY SHORT PERIOD OF TIME AFTER COMPLETION OF
THE PUBLIC OFFERING.

      It is anticipated that the Common Shares will be approved for listing on
the New York Stock Exchange subject to notice of issuance. The trading or
"ticker" symbol of the Common Shares is expected to be "FIF."

      Investment Advisor and Sub-Advisor. First Trust Advisors L.P. ("First
Trust Advisors" or the "Advisor") will be the Fund's investment advisor and
Energy Income Partners, LLC ("Energy Income Partners" or the "Sub-Advisor") will
be the Fund's sub-advisor. See "Management of the Fund" in this prospectus and
"Investment Advisor" and "Sub-Advisor" in the SAI. (continued on the following
page)

      INVESTING IN THE FUND'S COMMON SHARES INVOLVES RISKS, INCLUDING THOSE
DESCRIBED IN THE "RISKS" SECTION BEGINNING ON PAGE [___] OF THIS PROSPECTUS.

--------------------

                                                    PER SHARE     TOTAL (1)
                                                    ---------     ---------
   Public offering price..........................    $20.00      $
   Sales load (2).................................     $0.90      $
   Estimated offering costs (3)...................     $0.04      $
   Proceeds, after expenses, to the Fund..........    $19.06      $

_____________________________________

(notes on following page)
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NEITHER THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION NOR ANY STATE SECURITIES
COMMISSION HAS APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED OF THESE SECURITIES OR DETERMINED IF THIS
PROSPECTUS IS TRUTHFUL OR COMPLETE. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A
CRIMINAL OFFENSE.

      The Common Shares will be ready for delivery on or about           , 2011.

                            ------------------------
              The date of this prospectus is               , 2011.

The information in this prospectus is not complete and may be changed. We may
not sell these securities until the registration statement filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission is effective. This prospectus is not an offer
to sell these securities and it is not soliciting an offer to buy these
securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted.

      (CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS PAGE)

      Distributions. The Fund intends to pay monthly distributions to
shareholders out of legally available funds. Distributions, if any, will be
determined by the Fund's Board of Trustees. THE FUND EXPECTS TO DECLARE ITS
INITIAL DISTRIBUTION APPROXIMATELY 45-60 DAYS FOLLOWING THE COMPLETION OF THIS
OFFERING AND PAY SUCH INITIAL DISTRIBUTION APPROXIMATELY 60-90 DAYS AFTER THE
COMPLETION OF THIS OFFERING, DEPENDING ON MARKET CONDITIONS. There is no
assurance the Fund will continue to pay regular distributions or that we will do
so at a particular rate. See "Distributions" and "Tax Matters."

      Leverage. The Fund currently intends to seek to enhance the level of its
current distributions through the use of leverage. The Fund may utilize leverage
through borrowings and/or through the issuance of commercial paper, notes or
preferred shares of beneficial interest ("Preferred Shares") (collectively,
"leverage") in an aggregate amount up to 33 1/3% of the Fund's Managed Assets
after such borrowings and/or issuance. The Fund initially anticipates that it
will utilize leverage, through borrowings, in an aggregate amount of
approximately 25% to 30% of the Fund's Managed Assets. The cost associated with
any issuance and use of leverage will be borne by the holders of the Common
Shares ("Common Shareholders"). Through the use of leverage, the Fund will seek
to obtain a higher return for the Common Shareholders than if the Fund did not
use leverage. The use of leverage is a speculative technique and investors
should note that there are special risks and costs associated with the
leveraging of the Common Shares. There can be no assurance that a leveraging
strategy will be successful during any period in which it is employed. See
"Leverage Program--Effects of Leverage," "Risks--Leverage Risk" and "Description
of Shares."

      You should read this prospectus, which contains important information
about the Fund, before deciding whether to invest in the Common Shares, and
retain it for future reference. This prospectus sets forth concisely the
information about the Fund that a prospective investor ought to know before
investing. The SAI, dated       , 2011, as it may be supplemented, containing
additional information about the Fund, has been filed with the Securities and
Exchange Commission (the "SEC") and is incorporated by reference in its entirety
into this prospectus. You may request a free copy of the SAI, the table of
contents of which is on page 56 of this prospectus, annual and semi-annual
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reports to shareholders, when available, and other information about the Fund,
and make shareholder inquiries by calling (800) 988-5891; by writing to the Fund
at 120 East Liberty Drive, Wheaton, Illinois 60187; or from the Fund's website
(http://www.ftportfolios.com). You also may obtain a copy of the SAI (and other
information regarding the Fund) from the SEC's website (http://www.sec.gov).

      The Common Shares do not represent a deposit or obligation of, and are not
guaranteed or endorsed by, any bank or other insured depository institution, and
are not federally insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the
Federal Reserve Board or any other government agency.

(notes from previous page)

      (1)   The Fund has granted the underwriters an option to purchase up to
            additional Common Shares at the public offering price, less the
            sales load, within 45 days of the date of this prospectus solely to
            cover overallotments, if any. If such option is exercised in full,
            the public offering price, sales load, estimated offering costs and
            proceeds, after expenses, to the Fund will be $       , $       ,
            $       and $       , respectively. See "Underwriters."

      (2)   The Advisor and Sub-Advisor (and not the Fund) have agreed to pay,
            from their own assets, structuring and syndication fees to
            and     . These fees are not reflected under sales load in the table
            above. See "Underwriters--Additional Compensation to be paid by the
            Advisor and Sub-Advisor."

      (3)   Total expenses of the offering of the Common Shares of the Fund paid
            by the Fund (other than the sales load) are estimated to be $      ,
            which represents 0.20% (or $0.04 per common share) of the Fund's
            aggregate offering price. The Advisor and Sub-Advisor have agreed to
            pay: (i) all organizational expenses; and (ii) all offering costs of
            the Fund (other than the sales load) that exceed 0.20% (or $0.04 per
            common share) of the Fund's aggregate offering price.

                                     - ii -
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                      ____________________________________

      YOU SHOULD RELY ONLY ON THE INFORMATION CONTAINED IN THIS PROSPECTUS.
NEITHER THE FUND NOR THE UNDERWRITERS HAVE AUTHORIZED ANY OTHER PERSON TO
PROVIDE YOU WITH DIFFERENT INFORMATION. IF ANYONE PROVIDES YOU WITH DIFFERENT OR
INCONSISTENT INFORMATION, YOU SHOULD NOT RELY ON IT. NEITHER THE FUND NOR THE
UNDERWRITERS ARE MAKING AN OFFER TO SELL THESE SECURITIES IN ANY JURISDICTION
WHERE THE OFFER OR SALE IS NOT PERMITTED.

                                    - iii -

             CAUTIONARY NOTICE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

      This prospectus and the SAI, including documents incorporated by
reference, contain "forward-looking statements." Forward-looking statements can
be identified by the words "may," "will," "intend," "expect," "believe,"
"estimate," "continue," "plan," "anticipate," and similar terms and the negative
of such terms. By their nature, all forward-looking statements involve risks and
uncertainties, and actual results could differ materially from those
contemplated by the forward-looking statements. Several factors that could
materially affect the Fund's actual results are the performance of the portfolio
of securities held by the Fund, the conditions in the U.S. and international
financial, energy and other markets, the price at which the Common Shares will
trade in the public markets and other factors which may be discussed in the
Fund's periodic filings with the SEC.

      Although we believe that the expectations expressed in these
forward-looking statements are reasonable, actual results could differ
materially from those projected or assumed in these forward-looking statements.
The Fund's future financial condition and results of operations, as well as any
forward-looking statements, are subject to change and are subject to inherent
risks and uncertainties, such as those disclosed in the "Risks" section of this
prospectus. All forward-looking statements contained or incorporated by
reference in this prospectus are made as of the date of this prospectus. We do
not intend, and we undertake no obligation, to update any forward-looking
statement. The forward-looking statements contained in this prospectus are
excluded from the safe harbor protection provided by Section 27A of the
Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "1933 Act").

      Currently known risk factors that could cause actual results to differ
materially from the Fund's expectations include, but are not limited to, the
factors described in the "Risks" section of this prospectus. The Fund urges you
to review carefully that section for a more detailed discussion of the risks of
an investment in the Fund's securities.

                                     - iv -
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                               PROSPECTUS SUMMARY

      This summary highlights information contained elsewhere in this
prospectus. This summary does not contain all of the information that you should
consider before investing in the Common Shares. You should carefully read the
entire prospectus and the SAI, particularly the section entitled "Risks."

THE FUND................ First Trust Energy Infrastructure Fund (the
                         "Fund") is a newly organized, non-diversified, closed
                          -end management investment company. See "The Fund."

THE OFFERING............ The Fund is offering      common shares of beneficial
                         interest at $20.00 per share through a group of
                         underwriters (the "Underwriters") led by     (" "). You
                         must purchase at least 100 Common Shares in this
                         offering. The Fund has given the Underwriters an option
                         to purchase up to     additional Common Shares to cover
                         orders in excess of      Common Shares. The Advisor and
                         Sub-Advisor have to agreed to pay: (i) all
                         organizational expenses; and (ii) all offering costs of
                         the Fund (other than the sales load) that exceed 0.20%
                         (or $0.04 per Common Share) of the Fund's aggregate
                         offering price.

WHO MAY WANT TO INVEST.. Investors should consider their investment goals, time
                         horizons and risk tolerance before investing in the
                         Fund. An investment in the Fund is not appropriate for
                         all investors, and the Fund is not intended to be a
                         complete investment program. The Fund is designed as a
                         long-term investment and not as a trading vehicle. The
                         Fund may be an appropriate investment for investors who
                         are seeking:

                            - a high level of total return with an emphasis on
                              current distributions

                            - an efficient vehicle to invest in a portfolio
                              containing publicly-traded MLPs, pipeline
                              companies, utilities and Canadian energy
                              infrastructure companies

                            - a structure that allows for tax simplication: one
                              Form 1099 versus multiple Form K-1s

                            - a management team with extensive experience and
                              resources in this asset class

                            - an anticipated monthly distribution to
                              shareholders

                            - exchange-traded liquidity

INVESTMENT ADVISOR
AND SUB-ADVISOR......... First Trust Advisors L.P. ("First Trust Advisors" or
                         the "Advisor") will be the Fund's investment advisor,
                         responsible for supervising the Fund's Sub-Advisor (as
                         defined below), monitoring the Fund's investment
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                         portfolio, managing the Fund's business affairs and
                         providing certain clerical and bookkeeping and other
                         administrative services. The Advisor, in consultation
                         with the Sub-Advisor, will also be responsible for
                         determining the Fund's overall investment strategy and
                         overseeing its implementation. Energy Income Partners,
                         LLC ("Energy Income Partners" or the "Sub-Advisor")
                         will be the Fund's sub-advisor and is primarily
                         responsible for the day-to-day supervision and
                         investment strategy of the Fund.

                         First Trust Advisors, a registered investment advisor,
                         is an Illinois limited partnership formed in 1991.
                         First Trust Advisors serves as investment advisor or
                         portfolio supervisor to investment portfolios with
                         approximately $51 billion in assets which it managed or
                         supervised as of June 30, 2011.

                         Energy Income Partners, a registered investment
                         advisor, is a Delaware limited liability company which
                         provides professional asset management services in the

                                       1

                         area of energy-related MLPs, and other high-payout
                         securities. Founded in 2003, Energy Income Partners
                         serves as investment advisor to investment portfolios
                         with approximately $836 million of assets which it
                         managed as of June 30, 2011.

INVESTMENT PHILOSOPHY
AND PROCESS............. The Sub-Advisor believes that a professionally managed
                         portfolio of consistently high dividend paying MLPs,
                         Canadian Income Equities, pipeline and power utilities
                         and other Energy Infrastructure Companies in
                         non-cyclical segments offer an attractive balance of
                         income and growth. The Sub-Advisor believes that the
                         non-cyclical assets that best support a high payout
                         ratio are those with steady, fee-for-service businesses
                         with relatively low sustaining capital obligations. In
                         the energy infrastructure industry, such
                         fee-for-service assets are comprised of interstate
                         pipelines, intrastate pipelines with long term
                         contracts and storage and terminal facilities with long
                         term contracts. By contrast, the Sub-Advisor will seek
                         to limit the cyclical energy exposure of the portfolio.
                         The Sub-Advisor believes that portfolio investments in
                         oil and gas exploration, development and production are
                         less well suited for the Fund because the cash flows
                         from these investments are cyclical in nature, being
                         driven by commodity prices, and because oil and gas
                         assets are wasting assets, while the dividend
                         obligation is perpetual. The Sub-Advisor believes the
                         use of rigorous investment research and analytical

Edgar Filing: FIRST TRUST ENERGY INFRASTRUCTURE FUND - Form N-2/A

8



                         tools, along with conservative portfolio construction
                         used to identify appropriate non-cyclical Energy
                         Infrastructure Company investments, provides a value
                         added service to the individual investor making an
                         investment in this asset class. See "The Fund's
                         Investments--Investment Philosophy and Process--Capital
                         Discipline."

INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE
AND POLICIES............ The Fund's investment objective is to seek a high level
                         of total return with an emphasis on current
                         distributions paid to shareholders. For purposes of the
                         Fund's investment objective, total return includes
                         capital appreciation of, and all distributions received
                         from, securities in which the Fund invests, taking into
                         account the varying tax characteristics of such
                         securities. The Fund seeks to provide its shareholders
                         with an efficient vehicle to invest in a portfolio of
                         cash-generating securities of Energy Infrastructure
                         Companies. There can be no assurance that the Fund's
                         investment objective will be achieved.

                         Under normal market conditions:

                            - The Fund will invest at least 80% of its Managed
                              Assets (including assets obtained through
                              leverage) in securities of Energy Infrastructure
                              Companies.

                            - The Fund will invest in equity securities such
                              as common stocks, preferred stocks, convertible
                              securities, warrants, depository receipts and
                              other equity interests in Energy Infrastructure
                              Companies.

                            - The Fund may directly invest up to 25% (or such
                              higher amount as permitted by any future tax
                              diversification rules) of its Managed Assets in
                              equity or debt securities of MLPs. This limit does
                              not apply to securities issued by MLP affiliates,
                              such as I-shares or general partner interests or
                              other entities that may own interests of MLPs,
                              unless such indirect interests are attributed to
                              the Fund's investment limitation under federal tax
                              law.

                            - The Fund may invest up to 15% of its Managed
                              Assets in unregistered or otherwise restricted
                              securities of Energy Infrastructure Companies. For
                              purposes of this limitation, 'restricted
                              securities' refers to securities that have not

                                       2

                              been registered under the 1933 Act or are held by
                              control persons of the issuer and securities that
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                              are subject to contractual restrictions on their
                              resale.

                            - The Fund may invest up to 10% of its Managed
                              Assets in debt securities of Energy Infrastructure
                              Companies, including below investment grade
                              securities, which are commonly referred to as
                              "junk bonds." Below investment grade debt
                              securities will be rated at least "B3" by Moody's
                              Investors Service, Inc. ("Moody's") and at least
                              "B-" by Standard & Poor's Ratings Group ("S&P") at
                              the time of purchase, or comparably rated by
                              another nationally recognized statistical rating
                              organization ("NRSRO") or, if unrated, determined
                              to be of comparable quality by the Sub-Advisor.

                            - The Fund will not invest more than 15% of its
                              Managed Assets in any single issuer.

                            - The Fund will not invest directly in commodities.

                         "Managed Assets" means the average daily gross asset
                         value of the Fund (which includes assets attributable
                         to the Fund's Preferred Shares, if any, and the
                         principal amount of any borrowings), minus the sum of
                         the Fund's accrued and unpaid dividends on any
                         outstanding Preferred Shares and accrued liabilities
                         (other than the principal amount of any borrowings of
                         money incurred or of commercial paper or notes issued
                         by the Fund). For purposes of determining Managed
                         Assets, the liquidation preference of the Preferred
                         Shares is not treated as a liability.

                         To generate additional income, the Fund may write (or
                         sell) covered call options on up to 30% of the common
                         stock held in the Fund's portfolio.

                         The Fund intends to be treated as a regulated
                         investment company ("RIC") for tax purposes. Under the
                         current tax diversification rules applicable to RICs,
                         the Fund may directly invest up to 25% of its total
                         assets in equity or debt securities of MLPs treated as
                         publicly traded partnerships. To the extent permissible
                         by such rules, the Fund may indirectly invest a higher
                         amount of its assets in equity or debt securities of
                         MLPs. The types of MLPs in which the Fund intends to
                         invest historically have made cash distributions to
                         limited partners or members that exceed the amount of
                         taxable income allocable to limited partners or
                         members, due to a variety of factors, including
                         significant non-cash deductions, such as depreciation
                         and depletion. If the cash distribution exceeds the
                         taxable income reported in a particular tax year, a
                         portion of the excess cash distribution would not be
                         treated as income to the Fund in that tax year but
                         would rather be treated as a return of capital for
                         federal income tax purposes to the extent of the Fund's
                         basis in its MLP units. The Fund expects to distribute
                         cash in excess of its earnings and profits to Common
                         Shareholders, which may be treated as a return of
                         capital to the extent of the Common Shareholders' basis
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                         in the Common Shares. See "Distributions."

                         The Fund's investment objective and the investment
                         restrictions listed in the SAI are considered
                         fundamental and may not be changed without approval by
                         holders of a majority of the outstanding voting
                         securities of the Fund, as defined in the Investment
                         Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "1940 Act"), which
                         includes Common Shares and Preferred Shares, if any,
                         voting together as a single class, and the holders of
                         the outstanding Preferred Shares, if any, voting as a
                         single class. The remainder of the Fund's investment
                         policies, including its investment strategy, are
                         considered non-fundamental and may be changed by the
                         Board of Trustees without shareholder approval. The
                         Fund will provide investors with at least 60 days prior

                                       3

                         notice of any change in the Fund's investment strategy.
                         Unless otherwise stated, all investment restrictions
                         apply at the time of purchase and the Fund will not be
                         required to reduce a position due solely to market
                         fluctuations. There can be no assurance that the Fund's
                         investment objective will be achieved. See "The Fund's
                         Investments" and "Risks" in this prospectus and
                         "Investment Policies and Techniques" in the Fund's SAI.

DISTRIBUTIONS........... The Fund intends to pay out substantially all
                         of its distributable cash flow ("DCF"), generally
                         consisting of (i) cash and paid-in-kind distributions
                         from MLPs or their affiliates, dividends from common
                         stocks, interest from debt instruments and income from
                         other investments held by the Fund less (ii) current or
                         accrued operating expenses of the Fund, including taxes
                         on Fund taxable income and leverage costs. Dividends to
                         Common Shareholders relating to in-kind dividends or
                         distributions received by the Fund on its investments,
                         including I-Shares, will be paid in cash or additional
                         Common Shares of the Fund. Unless a shareholder elects
                         to receive distributions in cash, distributions will be
                         used to purchase additional Common Shares of the Fund.
                         See "Dividend Reinvestment Plan."

                         Due to the tax treatment under current law of cash
                         distributions made by MLPs in which the Fund may
                         invest, a portion of distributions the Fund anticipates
                         making to Common Shareholders may consist of
                         tax-deferred return of capital. To the extent that
                         distributions exceed the Fund's earnings and profits,
                         distributions are generally not treated as taxable
                         income for the investor. Instead, the Fund's Common
                         Shareholders will experience a reduction in the basis
                         of their shares, which may increase the capital gain,
                         or reduce capital loss, realized upon the sale of such
                         shares. Section 19(a) of the 1940 Act and Rule 19a-1
                         thereunder requires the Fund to provide a written
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                         statement accompanying payment from any source other
                         than income that adequately discloses the source or
                         sources of such payment. Thus, if the Fund's capital
                         was the source of a distribution and the payment
                         amounted to a return of capital, the Fund would be
                         required to provide a written notice to that effect.
                         The amount of the Fund's distribution that constitutes
                         a return of capital represents a return of a Common
                         Shareholder's original investment in the Common Shares.
                         Accordingly, Common Shareholders should carefully read
                         any written disclosure accompanying a distribution and
                         should not assume that the source of payment is our
                         income.

                         The Board of Trustees has established a target for
                         payment of substantially all DCF to Common Shareholders
                         on an annual basis. The Fund's initial distribution is
                         expected to be declared approximately 45 to 60 days
                         after the completion of this offering and paid
                         approximately 60 to 90 days after the completion of
                         this offering, depending on market conditions.
                         Subsequent distributions will be paid each month out of
                         DCF, if any. There is no assurance that the Fund will
                         make regular distributions. See "Tax Matters" in this
                         Prospectus Summary.

HEDGING AND STRATEGIC
TRANSACTIONS............ The Fund may, but is not required to, use various
                         hedging and strategic transactions to seek to reduce
                         interest rate risks arising from any use of leverage,
                         to facilitate portfolio management and to mitigate
                         risks, including interest rate, currency and credit
                         risks. Collectively, these transactions referred to
                         below are "Strategic Transactions."

                         The Fund currently expects to write (or sell) covered
                         call options on up to 30% of the common stock held in
                         the Fund's portfolio. Call options are contracts

                                       4

                         representing the right to purchase a common stock at a
                         specified price (the "strike price") at a specified
                         future date (the "expiration date"). The price of the
                         option is determined from trading activity in the broad
                         options market, and generally reflects the relationship
                         between the market price for the underlying common
                         stock and the strike price, as well as the time
                         remaining until the expiration date. The Fund will
                         write call options only if they are "covered." In the
                         case of a call option on a common stock or other
                         security, the option is "covered" if the Fund owns the
                         security underlying the call or has an absolute and
                         immediate right to acquire that security without
                         additional cash consideration (or, if additional cash
                         consideration is required, cash or other assets
                         determined to be liquid by the Sub-Advisor (in
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                         accordance with procedures established by the Board of
                         Trustees) in such amount are segregated by the Fund's
                         custodian) upon conversion or exchange of other
                         securities held by the Fund. The Fund expects to
                         utilize hedging techniques such as interest rate swaps,
                         caps, floors or collars or credit transactions and
                         credit default swaps to mitigate potential interest
                         rate risk on a portion of its leverage instruments.
                         Such interest rate transactions would principally be
                         used to protect the Fund against higher costs on the
                         Fund's leverage instruments resulting from increases in
                         short-term interest rates. The Fund anticipates that
                         the majority of the Fund's interest rate hedges will be
                         interest rate swaps contracts with financial
                         institutions. The Fund also expects to enter into
                         currency exchange transactions to hedge the Fund's
                         exposure to foreign currency exchange rate risk to the
                         extent the Fund invests in non-U.S. dollar denominated
                         securities of non-U.S. issuers. The Fund's currency
                         transactions will be limited to portfolio hedging
                         involving portfolio positions. Portfolio hedging is the
                         use of a forward contract with respect to a portfolio
                         security position denominated or quoted in a particular
                         currency. A forward contract is an agreement to
                         purchase or sell a specified currency at a specified
                         future date (or within a specified time period) and
                         price set at the time of the contract. Forward
                         contracts are usually entered into with banks, foreign
                         exchange dealers or broker-dealers, are not
                         exchange-traded, and are usually for less than one
                         year, but may be renewed.

                         The Fund may, to a lesser extent, purchase and sell
                         other derivative investments such as exchange-listed
                         and over-the-counter put and call options on
                         securities, energy-related commodities, equity, fixed
                         income and interest rate indices and other financial
                         instruments and purchase and sell financial futures
                         contracts and options thereon. The Fund also may
                         purchase derivative investments that combine features
                         of these instruments.

                         The Fund will generally seek to use Strategic
                         Transactions as a portfolio management or hedging
                         technique to seek to protect against possible adverse
                         changes in the market value of securities held in or to
                         be purchased for the Fund's portfolio, protect the
                         value of the Fund's portfolio, facilitate the sale of
                         certain securities for investment purposes, manage the
                         effective interest rate and currency exposure of the
                         Fund, or establish positions in the derivatives markets
                         as a temporary substitute for purchasing or selling
                         particular securities. The notional amount of the
                         Fund's investments in these instruments and
                         transactions, including investments in derivatives,
                         will be counted towards the Fund's policy to invest 80%
                         of its Managed Assets in securities of Energy
                         Infrastructure Companies. See "Risks--Derivatives Risk"
                         and "The Fund's Investments--Investment
                         Practices--Strategic Transactions" in this prospectus
                         and "Additional Information About the Fund's
                         Investments and Investment Risks--Strategic
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                         Transactions Risk" in the SAI.

                                       5

TAX MATTERS............. Distributions with respect to the Common Shares will
                         constitute dividends to the extent of the Fund's
                         current and accumulated earnings and profits, as
                         calculated for U.S. federal income tax purposes. Such
                         dividends generally will be taxable as ordinary income
                         to Common Shareholders. Distributions of net capital
                         gain that are designated by the Fund as capital gain
                         dividends will be treated as long-term capital gains in
                         the hands of Common Shareholders receiving such
                         distributions. Distributions in excess of the Fund's
                         current and accumulated earnings and profits would
                         first be a tax-free return of capital to the extent of
                         a Common Shareholder's adjusted tax basis in its Common
                         Shares. After such adjusted tax basis is reduced to
                         zero, the distribution would constitute capital gain
                         (assuming the Common Shares are held as capital
                         assets). In addition, a significant portion of the
                         distributions generally will not constitute "qualified
                         dividend income" for federal income tax purposes and
                         thus will not be eligible for the lower tax rates on
                         qualified dividend income. See "Tax Matters."

LEVERAGE PROGRAM........ Under normal market conditions, the Fund currently
                         intends to use leverage through borrowings and/or
                         through the issuance of commercial paper, notes or
                         Preferred Shares in an aggregate amount of
                         approximately 25% to 30% of the Fund's Managed Assets
                         after such borrowings and/or issuance. The Fund will
                         not, however, be required to reduce leverage to the
                         extent the above percentage limitation is exceeded as a
                         result of a decline in the value of the Fund's assets.
                         The Fund intends to leverage its assets through
                         borrowings from banks and other financial institutions.
                         It is expected that these borrowings will be made
                         pursuant to a revolving credit facility established
                         with a bank or other financial institution. Certain
                         types of borrowings may result in the Fund being
                         subject to covenants in credit agreements relating to
                         asset coverage and portfolio composition requirements.
                         Leverage creates a greater risk of loss, as well as
                         potential for more gain, for the Common Shares than if
                         leverage is not used. The Fund's leveraging strategy
                         may not be successful. See "Risks--Leverage Risk."
                         Subject to market conditions, approximately three
                         months after completion of this offering, the Fund
                         intends to establish a leverage program. Leverage
                         instruments will have seniority over the Common Shares.
                         The use of leverage will leverage your investment in
                         the Common Shares. If the Fund uses leverage,
                         associated costs will be borne immediately by Common
                         Shareholders through a reduction of the NAV of the
                         Common Shares. Costs associated with any borrowings
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                         would likely include legal fees, audit fees,
                         structuring fees, commitment fees, and a usage
                         (borrowing) fee.

                         Preferred Shares, if issued, may pay fixed or floating
                         rate dividends based on short-term rates. Borrowings
                         may be at a fixed or floating rate and generally will
                         be based upon short-term rates. So long as the rate of
                         return, net of applicable Fund expenses, on the Fund's
                         portfolio investments purchased with leverage exceeds
                         the then current interest rate or dividend rate on the
                         leverage, the Fund will generate more return or income
                         than will be needed to pay such dividends or interest
                         payments. In this event, the excess will be available
                         to pay higher dividends to Common Shareholders. When
                         leverage is employed, the NAV and market prices of the
                         Common Shares and the yield to Common Shareholders will
                         be more volatile.

                         There is no assurance that a leverage strategy will be
                         utilized by the Fund or that, if utilized, it will be
                         successful. See "Risks--Leverage Risk."

CUSTODIAN, ADMINISTRATOR,
FUND ACCOUNTANT AND
TRANSFER AGENT.......... The Fund has retained The Bank of New York Mellon as
                         custodian and BNY Mellon Investment Servicing (US) Inc.
                         as administrator, fund accountant and transfer agent

                                       6

                         for the Fund. The Advisor and the Board of Trustees
                         will be responsible for overseeing the activities of
                         the custodian, administrator, fund accountant and
                         transfer agent. See "Custodian, Administrator, Fund
                         Accountant and Transfer Agent."

LISTING................. It is anticipated that the Common Shares will be
                         approved for listing on the New York Stock Exchange
                         ("NYSE"), subject to notice of issuance. The trading or
                         "ticker" symbol of the Common Shares is expected to be
                         "FIF."

CLOSED-END STRUCTURE.... Closed-end funds differ from open-end management
                         investment companies (commonly referred to as mutual
                         funds) in that closed-end funds generally list their
                         shares for trading on a securities exchange and do not
                         redeem their shares at the option of the shareholder.
                         By comparison, mutual funds issue securities redeemable
                         at NAV at the option of the shareholder and typically
                         engage in a continuous offering of their shares. Mutual
                         funds are subject to continuous asset in-flows and
                         out-flows that can complicate portfolio management,
                         whereas closed-end funds generally can stay more fully
                         invested in securities consistent with the closed-end
                         fund's investment objective and policies. In addition,
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                         in comparison to open-end funds, closed-end funds have
                         greater flexibility in their ability to make certain
                         types of investments, including investments in illiquid
                         securities.

                         Shares of closed-end investment companies listed for
                         trading on a securities exchange frequently trade at a
                         discount from NAV, but in some cases trade at a
                         premium. The market price may be affected by NAV,
                         dividend or distribution levels (which are dependent,
                         in part, on expenses), supply of and demand for the
                         shares, stability of dividends or distributions,
                         trading volume of the shares, general market and
                         economic conditions and other factors beyond the
                         control of the closed-end fund. The foregoing factors
                         may result in the market price of the Common Shares of
                         the Fund being greater than, less than or equal to,
                         NAV.

                         The Board of Trustees has reviewed the structure of the
                         Fund in light of its investment objective and policies
                         and has determined that the closed-end structure is
                         appropriate. As described in this prospectus, however,
                         the Board of Trustees may review periodically the
                         trading range and activity of the Common Shares with
                         respect to their NAV and may take certain actions to
                         seek to reduce or eliminate any such discount. Such
                         actions may include open market repurchases or tender
                         offers for the Common Shares at NAV or the possible
                         conversion of the Fund to an open-end investment
                         company. There can be no assurance that the Board of
                         Trustees will decide to undertake any of these actions
                         or that, if undertaken, such actions would result in
                         the Common Shares trading at a price equal to or close
                         to NAV per common share. Investors should assume that
                         it is highly unlikely that the Board of Trustees would
                         vote to convert the Fund to an open-end investment
                         company. See "Structure of the Fund; Common Share
                         Repurchases and Change in Fund Structure."

SPECIAL RISK
CONSIDERATIONS.......... Risk is inherent in all investing. The following
                         discussion summarizes the principal risks that you
                         should consider before deciding whether to invest in
                         the Fund. For additional information about the risks
                         associated with investing in the Fund, see "Risks."

                         No Operating History. The Fund is a newly organized,
                         non-diversified, closed-end management investment
                         company with no operating history. It is designed for
                         long-term investing and not as a vehicle for trading.
                         Shares of closed-end investment companies frequently
                         trade at a discount from their NAV. This risk may be

                                       7

                         greater for investors expecting to sell their shares in
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                         a relatively short period of time after completion of
                         the public offering.

                         Investment and Market Risk. An investment in the Common
                         Shares is subject to investment risk, including the
                         possible loss of the entire amount that you invest.
                         Your investment in Common Shares represents an indirect
                         investment in the securities owned by the Fund, a
                         significant portion of which will be traded on a
                         national securities exchange or in the over-the-counter
                         markets. The value of these securities, like other
                         market investments, may move up or down, sometimes
                         rapidly and unpredictably. The value of the securities
                         in which the Fund invests will affect the value of the
                         Common Shares. Your Common Shares at any point in time
                         may be worth less than your original investment, even
                         after taking into account the reinvestment of Fund
                         dividends and distributions.

                         Global financial markets and economic conditions have
                         been, and continue to be, volatile due to a variety of
                         factors, including significant write-offs in the
                         financial services sector. As a result, the cost of
                         raising capital in the debt and equity capital markets
                         has increased substantially while the ability to raise
                         capital from those markets has diminished
                         significantly. Due to these factors, Energy
                         Infrastructure Companies may be unable to obtain new
                         debt or equity financing on acceptable terms or at all.
                         If funding is not available when needed, or is
                         available only on unfavorable terms, such companies in
                         which the Fund may invest may not be able to meet their
                         obligations as they come due. Moreover, without
                         adequate funding, such companies may be unable to
                         execute their growth strategies, complete future
                         acquisitions, take advantage of other business
                         opportunities or respond to competitive pressures, any
                         of which could have a material adverse effect on their
                         revenues and results of operations.

                         The recent instability in the financial markets has led
                         the U.S. government and foreign governments to take a
                         number of unprecedented actions designed to support
                         certain financial institutions and segments of the
                         financial markets that have experienced extreme
                         volatility, and in some cases a lack of liquidity. U.S.
                         federal and state governments and foreign governments,
                         their regulatory agencies or self regulatory
                         organizations may take additional actions that affect
                         the regulation of the securities in which the Fund
                         invests, or the issuers of such securities, in ways
                         that are unforeseeable and on an "emergency" basis with
                         little or no notice with the consequence that some
                         market participants' ability to continue to implement
                         certain strategies or manage the risk of their
                         outstanding positions has been suddenly and/or
                         substantially eliminated or otherwise negatively
                         implicated. Given the complexities of the global
                         financial markets and the limited time frame within
                         which governments have been able to take action, these
                         interventions have sometimes been unclear in scope and
                         application, resulting in confusion and uncertainty,
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                         which in itself has been materially detrimental to the
                         efficient functioning of such markets as well as
                         previously successful investment strategies. Decisions
                         made by government policy makers could exacerbate the
                         nation's or the world's current economic difficulties.

                         Market Discount from Net Asset Value. Shares of
                         closed-end investment companies frequently trade at a
                         discount from their NAV. This characteristic is a risk
                         separate and distinct from the risk that the Fund's NAV
                         could decrease as a result of its investment activities
                         and may be greater for investors expecting to sell
                         their Common Shares in a relatively short period
                         following completion of this offering. The NAV per
                         common share will be reduced immediately following this
                         offering as a result of the payment of certain offering
                         costs. Although the value of the Fund's net assets will
                         generally be considered by market participants in

                                       8

                         determining whether to purchase or sell shares, whether
                         investors will realize gains or losses upon the sale of
                         the Common Shares will depend entirely upon whether the
                         market price of the Common Shares at the time of sale
                         is above or below the investor's purchase price for the
                         Common Shares. Because the market price of the Common
                         Shares will be affected by factors such as NAV,
                         dividend or distribution levels (which are dependent,
                         in part, on expenses), supply of and demand for the
                         Common Shares, stability of dividends or distributions,
                         trading volume of the Common Shares, general market and
                         economic conditions, and other factors beyond the
                         control of the Fund, the Fund cannot predict whether
                         the Common Shares will trade at, below or above NAV or
                         at, below or above the initial public offering price.

                         Management Risk. The Fund is subject to management risk
                         because it is an actively managed portfolio. The
                         Advisor and Sub-Advisor will apply investment
                         techniques and risk analyses in making investment
                         decisions for the Fund, but there can be no guarantee
                         that these will produce the desired results.

                         In addition, the implementation of the Fund's
                         investment strategy depends upon the continued
                         contributions of certain key employees of the Advisor
                         and Sub-Advisor, some of whom have unique talents and
                         experience and would be difficult to replace. The loss
                         or interruption of the services of a key member of the
                         portfolio management team could have a negative impact
                         on the Fund during the transitional period that would
                         be required for a successor to assume the
                         responsibilities of the position.

                         Investment Concentration Risk. The Fund's investments
                         will be generally concentrated in Energy Infrastructure
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                         Companies. Certain risks inherent in investing in these
                         types of securities include the following:

                               o  Commodity Pricing Risk. Energy Infrastructure
                                  Companies may be directly affected by energy
                                  commodity prices, especially those Energy
                                  Infrastructure Companies which own the
                                  underlying energy commodity. Commodity prices
                                  fluctuate for several reasons, including
                                  changes in market and economic conditions, the
                                  impact of weather on demand, levels of
                                  domestic production and imported commodities,
                                  energy conservation, domestic and foreign
                                  governmental regulation and taxation and the
                                  availability of local, intrastate and
                                  interstate transportation systems. Volatility
                                  of commodity prices which leads to a reduction
                                  in production or supply may also impact the
                                  performance of Energy Infrastructure Companies
                                  that are solely involved in the
                                  transportation, processing, storing,
                                  distribution or marketing of commodities.
                                  Volatility of commodity prices may also make
                                  it more difficult for Energy Infrastructure
                                  Companies to raise capital to the extent the
                                  market perceives that their performance may be
                                  directly tied to commodity prices.

                               o  Supply and Demand Risk. A decrease in the
                                  production of natural gas, NGLs, crude oil,
                                  coal or other energy commodities or a decrease
                                  in the volume of such commodities available
                                  for transportation, processing, storage or
                                  distribution may adversely impact the
                                  financial performance of Energy Infrastructure
                                  Companies. Production declines and volume
                                  decreases could be caused by various factors,
                                  including catastrophic events affecting
                                  production, depletion of resources, labor
                                  difficulties, environmental proceedings,
                                  increased regulations, equipment failures and
                                  unexpected maintenance problems, import supply
                                  disruption, increased competition from
                                  alternative energy sources or depressed
                                  commodity prices. Alternatively, a sustained
                                  decline in demand for such commodities could
                                  also impact the financial performance of

                                       9

                                  Energy Infrastructure Companies. Factors which
                                  could lead to a decline in demand include
                                  economic recession or other adverse economic
                                  conditions, higher fuel taxes or governmental
                                  regulations, increases in fuel economy,
                                  consumer shifts to the use of alternative fuel
                                  sources, an increase in commodity prices, or
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                                  weather.

                               o  Depletion and Exploration Risk. Energy
                                  Infrastructure Companies also engaged in the
                                  production (exploration, development,
                                  management or production) of natural gas, NGLs
                                  (including propane), crude oil, refined
                                  petroleum products or coal are subject to the
                                  risk that their commodity reserves naturally
                                  deplete over time. Reserves are generally
                                  increased through expansion of their existing
                                  business, through exploration of new sources
                                  or development of existing sources, through
                                  acquisitions or by securing long-term
                                  contracts to acquire additional reserves, each
                                  of which entails risk. The financial
                                  performance of these issuers may be adversely
                                  affected if they are unable to acquire,
                                  cost-effectively, additional reserves at a
                                  rate at least equal to the rate of natural
                                  decline. A failure to maintain or increase
                                  reserves could reduce the amount and change
                                  the characterization of cash distributions
                                  paid by these Energy Infrastructure Companies.

                               o  Regulatory Risk. Energy Infrastructure
                                  Companies are subject to significant federal,
                                  state and local government regulation in
                                  virtually every aspect of their operations,
                                  including how facilities are constructed,
                                  maintained and operated, environmental and
                                  safety controls, and the prices they may
                                  charge for products and services. Various
                                  governmental authorities have the power to
                                  enforce compliance with these regulations and
                                  the permits issued under them and violators
                                  are subject to administrative, civil and
                                  criminal penalties, including civil fines,
                                  injunctions or both. Stricter laws,
                                  regulations or enforcement policies could be
                                  enacted in the future which would likely
                                  increase compliance costs and may adversely
                                  affect the financial performance of Energy
                                  Infrastructure Companies. In particular,
                                  changes to laws and increased regulations or
                                  enforcement policies as a result of the
                                  Macondo oil spill in the Gulf of Mexico may
                                  adversely affect the financial performance of
                                  Energy Infrastructure Companies.

                               o  Interest Rate Risk. Rising interest rates
                                  could adversely impact the financial
                                  performance of Energy Infrastructure
                                  Companies. Rising interest rates may increase
                                  an Energy Infrastructure Company's cost of
                                  capital, which would increase operating costs
                                  and may reduce an Energy infrastructure
                                  Company's ability to execute acquisitions or
                                  expansion projects in a cost-effective manner.
                                  Rising interest rates may also impact the
                                  price of Energy Infrastructure Company shares
                                  as the yields on alternative investments
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                                  increase.

                               o  Acquisition or Reinvestment Risk. The ability
                                  of Energy Infrastructure Companies to grow and
                                  to increase distributions to their
                                  equityholders can be dependent in part on
                                  their ability to make acquisitions or find
                                  organic projects that result in an increase in
                                  adjusted operating surplus per unit. In the
                                  event that Energy Infrastructure Companies are
                                  unable to make such accretive, the
                                  acquisitions/projects either because they are
                                  unable to identify attractive
                                  acquisition/project candidates or negotiate
                                  acceptable purchase contracts or because they
                                  are unable to raise financing on economically
                                  acceptable terms or because they are outbid by
                                  competitors, their future growth and ability
                                  to raise distributions may be hindered.
                                  Furthermore, even if Energy Infrastructure
                                  Companies do consummate acquisitions/projects
                                  that they believe will be accretive, the
                                  acquisitions/projects may in fact turn out to
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                                  result in a decrease in adjusted operating
                                  surplus per unit. Any acquisition/project
                                  involves risks, including among other things:
                                  mistaken assumptions about revenues and costs,
                                  including synergies; the assumption of unknown
                                  liabilities; limitations on rights to
                                  indemnity from the seller; the diversion of
                                  management's attention from other business
                                  concerns; unforeseen difficulties operating in
                                  new product areas or new geographic areas; and
                                  customer or key employee losses at the
                                  acquired businesses.

                               o  Affiliated Party Risk. Certain Energy
                                  Infrastructure Companies are dependent on
                                  their parents or sponsors for a majority of
                                  their revenues. Any failure by the parents or
                                  sponsors to satisfy their payments or
                                  obligations would impact the Energy
                                  Infrastructure Companies' revenues and cash
                                  flows and ability to make distributions.

                               o  Catastrophe Risk. The operations of Energy
                                  Infrastructure Companies are subject to many
                                  hazards inherent in transporting, processing,
                                  storing, distributing or marketing natural
                                  gas, NGLs, crude oil, refined petroleum
                                  products or other hydrocarbons, or in
                                  exploring, managing or producing such
                                  commodities or products, including: damage to
                                  pipelines, storage tanks or related equipment
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                                  and surrounding properties caused by
                                  hurricanes, tornadoes, floods, fires and other
                                  natural disasters and acts of terrorism;
                                  inadvertent damage from construction and farm
                                  equipment; leaks of natural gas, NGLs, crude
                                  oil, refined petroleum products or other
                                  hydrocarbons; fires and explosions. These
                                  risks could result in substantial losses due
                                  to personal injury and/or loss of life, severe
                                  damage to and destruction of property and
                                  equipment and pollution or other environmental
                                  damage and may result in the curtailment or
                                  suspension of their related operations. Not
                                  all Energy Infrastructure Companies are fully
                                  insured against all risks inherent to their
                                  businesses. If a significant accident or event
                                  occurs that is not fully insured, it could
                                  adversely affect their operations and
                                  financial condition.

                               o  Terrorism/Market Disruption Risk. The
                                  terrorist attacks in the United States on
                                  September 11, 2001 had a disruptive effect on
                                  the securities markets. U.S. military and
                                  related action in Afghanistan and Iraq is
                                  ongoing and events in the Middle East could
                                  have significant adverse effects on the U.S.
                                  economy and the stock market. Uncertainty
                                  surrounding retaliatory military strikes or a
                                  sustained military campaign may affect Energy
                                  Infrastructure Company operations in
                                  unpredictable ways, including disruptions of
                                  fuel supplies and markets, and transmission
                                  and distribution facilities could be direct
                                  targets, or indirect casualties, of an act of
                                  terror. Since the September 11th attacks, the
                                  U.S. government has issued warnings that
                                  energy assets, specifically the U.S. pipeline
                                  infrastructure, may be the future target of
                                  terrorist organizations. In addition, changes
                                  in the insurance markets attributable to the
                                  September 11th attacks have made certain types
                                  of insurance more difficult, if not
                                  impossible, to obtain and have generally
                                  resulted in increased premium costs.

                               o  MLP Risks. An investment in MLP units involves
                                  risks which differ from an investment in
                                  common stock of a corporation. Holders of MLP
                                  units have limited control and voting rights
                                  on matters affecting the partnership. In
                                  addition, there are certain tax risks
                                  associated with an investment in MLP units and
                                  conflicts of interest exist between common
                                  unit holders and the general partner,
                                  including those arising from incentive
                                  distribution payments.

                                       11
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                               o  Industry Specific Risk. Energy Infrastructure
                                  Companies are also subject to risks that are
                                  specific to the industry they serve.

                               o  Midstream Energy Infrastructure Companies that
                                  provide crude oil, refined product and natural
                                  gas services are subject to supply and demand
                                  fluctuations in the markets they serve which
                                  will be impacted by a wide range of factors
                                  including, fluctuating commodity prices,
                                  weather, increased conservation or use of
                                  alternative fuel sources, increased
                                  governmental or environmental regulation,
                                  depletion, rising interest rates, declines in
                                  domestic or foreign production, accidents or
                                  catastrophic events, and economic conditions,
                                  among others.

                               o  Propane companies are subject to earnings
                                  variability based upon weather conditions in
                                  the markets they serve, fluctuating commodity
                                  prices, increased use of alternative fuels,
                                  increased governmental or environmental
                                  regulation, and accidents or catastrophic
                                  events, among others.

                               o  Energy Infrastructure Companies with coal
                                  assets are subject to supply and demand
                                  fluctuations in the markets they serve which
                                  will be impacted by a wide range of factors
                                  including, fluctuating commodity prices, the
                                  level of their customers' coal stockpiles,
                                  weather, increased conservation or use of
                                  alternative fuel sources, increased
                                  governmental or environmental regulation,
                                  depletion, rising interest rates,
                                  transportation issues, declines in domestic or
                                  foreign production, mining accidents or
                                  catastrophic events, health claims and
                                  economic conditions, among others.

                               o  Energy Infrastructure Companies that own
                                  interstate pipelines are subject to regulation
                                  by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
                                  ("FERC") with respect to the tariff rates they
                                  may charge for transportation services. An
                                  adverse determination by FERC with respect to
                                  the tariff rates of such a company could have
                                  a material adverse effect on its business,
                                  financial condition, results of operations and
                                  cash flows and its ability to pay cash
                                  distributions or dividends. In addition, FERC
                                  has a tax allowance policy, which permits such
                                  companies to include in their cost of service
                                  an income tax allowance to the extent that
                                  their owners have an actual or potential tax
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                                  liability on the income generated by them. If
                                  FERC's income tax allowance policy were to
                                  change in the future to disallow a material
                                  portion of the income tax allowance taken by
                                  such interstate pipeline companies, it would
                                  adversely impact the maximum tariff rates that
                                  such companies are permitted to charge for
                                  their transportation services, which in turn
                                  could adversely affect such companies'
                                  financial condition and ability to pay
                                  distributions to shareholders.

                               o  Marine shipping (or "tanker" companies) are
                                  exposed to many of the same risks as other
                                  Energy Infrastructure Companies. In addition,
                                  the highly cyclical nature of the industry may
                                  lead to volatile changes in charter rates and
                                  vessel values, which may adversely affect a
                                  tanker company's earnings. Fluctuations in
                                  charter rates and vessel values result from
                                  changes in the supply and demand for tanker
                                  capacity and changes in the supply and demand
                                  for oil and oil products. Historically, the
                                  tanker markets have been volatile because many
                                  conditions and factors can affect the supply
                                  and demand for tanker capacity. Changes in
                                  demand for transportation of oil over longer
                                  distances and supply of tankers to carry that
                                  oil may materially affect revenues,
                                  profitability and cash flows of tanker
                                  companies. The successful operation of vessels
                                  in the charter market depends upon, among
                                  other things, obtaining profitable spot
                                  charters and minimizing time spent waiting for
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                                  charters and traveling unladen to pick up
                                  cargo. The value of tanker vessels may
                                  fluctuate and could adversely affect the value
                                  of tanker company securities. Declining tanker
                                  values could affect the ability of tanker
                                  companies to raise cash by limiting their
                                  ability to refinance their vessels, thereby
                                  adversely impacting tanker company liquidity.
                                  Tanker company vessels are at risk of damage
                                  or loss because of events such as mechanical
                                  failure, collision, human error, war,
                                  terrorism, piracy, cargo loss and bad weather.
                                  In addition, changing economic, regulatory and
                                  political conditions in some countries,
                                  including political and military conflicts,
                                  have from time to time resulted in attacks on
                                  vessels, mining of waterways, piracy,
                                  terrorism, labor strikes, boycotts and
                                  government requisitioning of vessels. These
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                                  sorts of events could interfere with shipping
                                  lanes and result in market disruptions and a
                                  significant loss of tanker company earnings.

                         Cash Flow Risk. A substantial portion of the cash flow
                         received by the Fund will be derived from its
                         investment in equity securities. The amount of cash an
                         entity has available for distributions and the tax
                         character of such distributions is dependent upon the
                         amount of cash generated by the entity's operations.
                         Cash available for distribution varies from month to
                         month and is largely dependent on factors affecting the
                         entity's operations and factors affecting the energy
                         industry in general. In addition to the risk factors
                         described above, other factors which may reduce the
                         amount of cash an entity has available for distribution
                         include increased operating costs, capital
                         expenditures, acquisition costs, expansion,
                         construction or exploration costs and borrowing costs.

                         MLP Tax Risk. The Fund's ability to meet its investment
                         objective depends, in part, on the level of taxable
                         income and distributions it receives from the MLP,
                         MLP-related entities and Energy Infrastructure Company
                         securities in which the Fund invests, a factor over
                         which the Fund has no control. The benefit the Fund
                         derives from its investment in MLPs is largely
                         dependent on their being treated as partnerships for
                         federal income tax purposes. As a partnership, an MLP
                         has no income tax liability at the entity level. If, as
                         a result of a change in an MLP's business, an MLP were
                         treated as a corporation for federal income tax
                         purposes, such MLP would be obligated to pay federal
                         income tax on its income at the applicable corporate
                         tax rate. If an MLP was classified as a corporation for
                         federal income tax purposes, the amount of cash
                         available for distribution with respect to its units
                         would be reduced and any such distributions received by
                         the Fund would be taxed entirely as dividend income if
                         paid out of the earnings of the MLP. Therefore,
                         treatment of an MLP as a corporation for federal income
                         tax purposes would result in a material reduction in
                         the after-tax return to the Fund, likely causing a
                         substantial reduction in the value of the Common
                         Shares.

                         Non-U.S. Securities Risk. Investing in non-U.S.
                         securities involves certain risks not involved in
                         domestic investments, including, but not limited to:
                         fluctuations in currency exchange rates; future foreign
                         economic, financial, political and social developments;
                         different legal systems; the possible imposition of
                         exchange controls or other foreign governmental laws or
                         restrictions; lower trading volume; greater price
                         volatility and illiquidity; different trading and
                         settlement practices; less governmental supervision;
                         high and volatile rates of inflation; fluctuating
                         interest rates; less publicly available information;
                         and different accounting, auditing and financial
                         recordkeeping standards and requirements. Because the

Edgar Filing: FIRST TRUST ENERGY INFRASTRUCTURE FUND - Form N-2/A

25



                         Fund intends to invest in securities denominated or
                         quoted in non-U.S. currencies, changes in the non-U.S.
                         currency/United States dollar exchange rate may affect
                         the value of our securities and the unrealized
                         appreciation or depreciation of investments.

                                       13

                         Failure to Qualify as a Regulated Investment Company.
                         If, in any year, the Fund fails to qualify as a RIC
                         under the applicable tax laws, the Fund would be taxed
                         as an ordinary corporation. In such circumstances, the
                         Fund could be required to recognize unrealized gains,
                         pay substantial taxes and interest and make substantial
                         distributions before requalifying as a RIC that is
                         accorded special tax treatment. If the Fund fails to
                         qualify as a RIC, distributions to the Fund's Common
                         Shareholders generally would be eligible (i) for
                         treatment as qualified dividend income in the case of
                         individual shareholders (for taxable years beginning on
                         or before December 31, 2012), and (ii) for the
                         dividends-received deduction in the case of corporate
                         shareholders. See "Tax Matters."

                         Tax Law Change Risk. Changes in tax laws or
                         regulations, or interpretations thereof in the future,
                         could adversely affect the Fund or the Energy
                         Infrastructure Companies in which it invests. Any such
                         changes could negatively impact the Fund and its Common
                         Shareholders.

                         Deferred Tax Risk. As a limited partner in the MLPs in
                         which it may invest, the Fund will be allocated its pro
                         rata share of income, gains, losses, deductions and
                         expenses from the MLPs. A significant portion of MLP
                         income has historically been offset by tax deductions.
                         The Fund will recognize income with respect to that
                         portion of a distribution that is not offset by tax
                         deductions, with the remaining portion of the
                         distribution being treated as a tax-deferred return of
                         capital. The percentage of an MLP's distribution which
                         is offset by tax deductions will fluctuate over time
                         for various reasons. A significant slowdown in
                         acquisition or investment activity by MLPs held in the
                         Fund's portfolio could result in a reduction of
                         accelerated depreciation or other deductions generated
                         by these activities, which may result in increased net
                         income to the Fund. A reduction in the percentage of
                         the income from an MLP offset by tax deductions or
                         gains as a result of the sale of portfolio securities
                         will reduce that portion, if any, of the Fund's
                         distribution treated as a tax-deferred return of
                         capital and increase that portion treated as dividend
                         income, resulting in lower after-tax distributions to
                         the Fund's Common Shareholders. The Fund will rely to
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                         some extent on information provided by MLPs, which is
                         usually not timely, to determine the tax character of
                         the distributions to Common Shareholders.

                         Delay in Investing the Proceeds. Although the Fund
                         currently intends to invest the proceeds from the sale
                         of the Common Shares as soon as practicable, such
                         investments may be delayed if suitable investments are
                         unavailable at the time. The trading market and volumes
                         for Energy Infrastructure Company shares may at times
                         be less liquid than the market for other securities.
                         Prior to the time the proceeds of any offering are
                         invested, such proceeds may be invested in cash, cash
                         equivalents or other securities, pending investment in
                         Energy Infrastructure Company securities. Income
                         received by the Fund from these securities would
                         subject the Fund to corporate tax before any
                         distributions to Common Shareholders. As a result, the
                         return and yield on the Common Shares in the year
                         following the issuance of Common Shares may be lower
                         than when the Fund is fully invested in accordance with
                         its objective and policies. See "Use of Proceeds."

                         Equity Securities Risk. Equity securities are sensitive
                         to general movements in the stock market and a drop in
                         the stock market may depress the price of securities to
                         which the Fund has exposure. Equity securities prices
                         fluctuate for several reasons including changes in the
                         financial condition of a particular issuer (generally
                         measured in terms of distributable cash flow in the
                         case of MLPs), investors' perceptions of Energy
                         Infrastructure Companies, the general condition of the
                         relevant stock market, such as the current market
                         volatility, or when political or economic events

                                       14

                         affecting the issuers occur. In addition, the price of
                         equity securities may be particularly sensitive to
                         rising interest rates, as the cost of capital rises and
                         borrowing costs increase.

                         Certain of the Energy Infrastructure Companies in which
                         the Fund may invest may have comparatively smaller
                         capitalizations. Investing in securities of smaller
                         Energy Infrastructure Companies presents some unique
                         investment risks. These companies may have limited
                         product lines and markets, as well as shorter operating
                         histories, less experienced management and more limited
                         financial resources than larger Energy Infrastructure
                         Companies and may be more vulnerable to adverse general
                         market or economic developments. Stocks of smaller
                         Energy Infrastructure Companies may be less liquid than
                         those of larger Energy Infrastructure Companies and may
                         experience greater price fluctuations than larger
                         Energy Infrastructure Companies. In addition, small-cap
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                         securities may not be widely followed by the investment
                         community, which may result in reduced demand.

                         MLP subordinated units in which the Fund may invest
                         will generally convert to common units at a one-to-one
                         ratio. The purchase or sale price is generally tied to
                         the common unit price less a discount. The size of the
                         discount varies depending on the likelihood of
                         conversion, the length of time remaining to conversion,
                         the size of the block purchased and other factors.

                         The Fund may invest in I-Shares, which represent an
                         indirect investment in MLP I-units. While not precise,
                         the price of I-Shares and their volatility tend to be
                         correlated to the price of common units. I-Shares are
                         subject to the same risks as MLP common units.

                         Canadian Income Equities Risks. Canadian Income
                         Equities share many of the risks inherent in investing
                         in equity securities and are also subject to the risks
                         specific to the energy infrastructure sector described
                         above. In many circumstances, the Canadian Income
                         Equities in which the Fund may invest have limited
                         operating histories. The value of Canadian Income
                         Equities in which the Fund may invest be influenced by
                         factors that are not within the Fund's control,
                         including the financial performance of the respective
                         issuers, interest rates, exchange rates, commodity
                         prices (which will vary and are determined by supply
                         and demand factors, including weather and general
                         economic and political conditions), the hedging
                         policies employed by such issuers, issues relating to
                         the regulation of the energy industry and operational
                         risks relating to the energy industry. The Canadian tax
                         treatment of certain income that allowed income to flow
                         through to investors and be taxed only at the
                         individual level changed beginning in 2011. In general,
                         Canada now imposes a withholding tax on the
                         distributions as if the distributions were dividends.
                         The distribution tax could have a material impact on
                         the current market value of Canadian Income Equities.

                         Leverage Risk. The Fund intends to utilize leverage in
                         an aggregate amount of approximately 25% to 30% of the
                         Fund's Managed Assets. The Fund will not, however, be
                         required to reduce leverage to the extent the above
                         percentage limitation is exceeded as a result of a
                         decline in the value of the Fund's assets. Pursuant to
                         the provisions of the 1940 Act, the Fund may borrow an
                         amount up to 33-1/3% of its Managed Assets less all
                         liabilities other than borrowing or may issue Preferred
                         Shares in an amount up to 50% of the Fund's Managed
                         Assets (including the proceeds from leverage). The Fund
                         intends to leverage its assets through borrowings from
                         banks and other financial institutions and may also be
                         leveraged as a result of selling credit default swaps.
                         It is expected that these borrowings will be made

                                       15
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                         pursuant to a revolving credit facility established
                         with a bank or other financial institution. Certain
                         types of borrowings may result in the Fund being
                         subject to covenants in credit agreements relating to
                         asset coverage and portfolio composition requirements.
                         The Fund may use leverage for investment purposes, to
                         finance the repurchase of its Common Shares and to meet
                         cash requirements. Although the use of leverage by the
                         Fund may create an opportunity for increased return for
                         the Common Shares, it also results in additional risks
                         and can magnify the effect of any losses. If the income
                         and gains earned on the securities and investments
                         purchased with leverage proceeds are greater than the
                         cost of the leverage, the Common Shares' return will be
                         greater than if leverage had not been used. Conversely,
                         if the income and gains from the securities and
                         investments purchased with such proceeds do not cover
                         the cost of leverage, the return to the Common Shares
                         will be less than if leverage had not been used. There
                         is no assurance that a leveraging strategy will be
                         successful. Leverage involves risks and special
                         considerations for Common Shareholders including:

                               o  the likelihood of greater volatility of NAV
                                  and market price of the Common Shares than a
                                  comparable portfolio without leverage;

                               o  the risk that fluctuations in interest rates
                                  on borrowings and short-term debt or in the
                                  dividend rates on any Preferred Shares that
                                  the Fund may pay will reduce the return to the
                                  Common Shareholders or will result in
                                  fluctuations in the dividends paid on the
                                  Common Shares;

                               o  the effect of leverage in a declining market,
                                  which is likely to cause a greater decline in
                                  the NAV of the Common Shares than if the Fund
                                  were not leveraged, which may result in a
                                  greater decline in the market price of the
                                  Common Shares; and

                               o  when the Fund uses certain types of leverage,
                                  the investment advisory fee payable to the
                                  Advisor will be higher than if the Fund did
                                  not use leverage.

                         The Fund may continue to use leverage if the benefits
                         to the Fund's shareholders of maintaining the leveraged
                         position are believed to outweigh any current reduced
                         return.

                         Derivatives Risk. The Fund may enter into total rate of
                         return, credit default or other types of swaps and
                         related derivatives for the purpose of hedging and risk
                         management. These transactions generally provide for
                         the transfer from one counterparty to another of
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                         certain risks inherent in the ownership of a financial
                         asset such as a common stock or debt instrument. Such
                         risks include, among other things, the risk of default
                         and insolvency of the obligor of such asset, the risk
                         that the credit of the obligor or the underlying
                         collateral will decline or the risk that the common
                         stock of the underlying issuer will decline in value.
                         The transfer of risk pursuant to a derivative of this
                         type may be complete or partial, and may be for the
                         life of the related asset or for a shorter period.
                         These derivatives may be used for investment purposes
                         or as a risk management tool for a pool of financial
                         assets, providing the Fund with the opportunity to gain
                         or reduce exposure to one or more reference securities
                         or other financial assets without actually owning or
                         selling such assets in order, for example, to increase
                         or reduce a concentration risk or to diversify a
                         portfolio. Conversely, these derivatives may be used by
                         the Fund to reduce exposure to an owned asset without
                         selling it. Furthermore, the ability to successfully
                         use hedging and interest rate transactions depends on
                         the Sub-Advisor's ability to predict pertinent market
                         movements, which cannot be assured. Thus, the use of
                         derivatives for hedging and interest rate management
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                         purposes may result in losses greater than if they had
                         not been used, may require the Fund to sell or purchase
                         portfolio securities at inopportune times or for prices
                         other than current market values, may limit the amount
                         of appreciation the Fund can realize on an investment,
                         or may cause the Fund to hold a security that it might
                         otherwise sell. Additionally, amounts paid by the Fund
                         as premiums and cash or other assets held in margin
                         accounts with respect to hedging and strategic
                         transactions are not otherwise available to the Fund
                         for investment purposes. As a writer of a covered call
                         option, the Fund would forgo, during the option's life,
                         the opportunity to profit from increases in the market
                         value of the security covering the call option above
                         the sum of the premium and the strike price of the
                         call, but has retained the risk of loss should the
                         price of the underlying security decline. The writer of
                         an option has no control over the time when it may be
                         required to fulfill its obligation as a writer of the
                         option. Once an option writer has received an exercise
                         notice, it cannot effect a closing purchase transaction
                         in order to terminate its obligation under the option
                         and must deliver the underlying security at the
                         exercise price.

                         Congress has recently enacted the Restoring American
                         Financial Stability Act of 2010 (the "Financial
                         Stability Act"). The Financial Stability Act will
                         likely impact the use of derivatives by entities, which
                         may include the Fund, and is intended to improve the
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                         existing regulatory framework by closing the regulatory
                         gaps and eliminating the speculative trading practices
                         that contributed to the 2008 financial market crisis.
                         The legislation is designed to impose stringent
                         regulation on the over-the-counter derivatives market
                         in an attempt to increase transparency and
                         accountability. Such legislation or policies may impact
                         or restrict the Fund's ability to use certain Strategic
                         Transactions.

                         The SEC has also indicated that it may adopt new
                         policies on the use of derivatives by registered
                         investment companies. Such policies could affect the
                         nature and extent of derivative use by the Fund. See
                         "Risks Derivatives Risk" in this prospectus and
                         "Additional Information About the Fund's Investments
                         and Investment Risks--Strategic Transactions Risk" in
                         the SAI.

                         Portfolio Turnover Risk. The Fund's annual portfolio
                         turnover rate may vary greatly from year to year.
                         Although the Fund cannot accurately predict its annual
                         portfolio turnover rate, it is not expected to exceed
                         30% under normal circumstances, but may be higher or
                         lower in certain periods. Portfolio turnover rate is
                         not considered a limiting factor in the execution of
                         investment decisions for the Fund. High portfolio
                         turnover may result in the Fund's recognition of gains
                         that will be taxable as ordinary income when
                         distributed to the Fund's Common Shareholders. A high
                         portfolio turnover may also increase the Fund's current
                         and accumulated earnings and profits, resulting in a
                         greater portion of the Fund's distributions being
                         treated as a dividend to the Fund's Common
                         Shareholders. In addition, a higher portfolio turnover
                         rate results in correspondingly greater brokerage
                         commissions and other transactional expenses that are
                         borne by the Fund. See "The Fund's Investments--
                         Investment Practices--Portfolio Turnover" and "Tax
                         Matters."

                         Competition Risk. A number of alternatives as vehicles
                         for investment in a portfolio of energy MLPs and their
                         affiliates currently exist, including other publicly
                         traded investment companies, structured notes and
                         private funds. In addition, recent tax law changes have
                         increased the ability of regulated investment companies
                         or other institutions to invest in MLPs. These
                         competitive conditions may adversely impact our ability
                         to meet our investment objective, which in turn could
                         adversely impact our ability to make distributions.
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                         Restricted Securities. The Fund may invest in
                         unregistered or otherwise restricted securities. The
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                         term "restricted securities" refers to securities that
                         have not been registered under the 1933 Act or are held
                         by control persons of the issuer and securities that
                         are subject to contractual restrictions on their
                         resale. As a result, restricted securities may be more
                         difficult to value and the Fund may have difficulty
                         disposing of such assets either in a timely manner or
                         for a reasonable price. Absent an exemption from
                         registration, the Fund will be required to hold the
                         securities until they are registered by the issuer. In
                         order to dispose of an unregistered security, the Fund,
                         where it has contractual rights to do so, may have to
                         cause such security to be registered. A considerable
                         period may elapse between the time the decision is made
                         to sell the security and the time the security is
                         registered so that the Fund could sell it. Contractual
                         restrictions on the resale of securities vary in length
                         and scope and are generally the result of a negotiation
                         between the issuer and acquirer of the securities. The
                         Fund would, in either case, bear market risks during
                         that period.

                         Liquidity Risk. Although common units of MLPs, I-Shares
                         of MLP-related entities, and common stock of certain
                         other Energy Infrastructure Companies trade on the New
                         York Stock Exchange ("NYSE"), NYSE Amex, and The NASDAQ
                         Stock Market, certain securities may trade less
                         frequently, particularly those of issuers with smaller
                         capitalizations. Securities with limited trading
                         volumes may display volatile or erratic price
                         movements. Larger purchases or sales of these
                         securities by the Fund in a short period of time may
                         result in abnormal movements in the market price of
                         these securities. This may affect the timing or size of
                         Fund transactions and may limit the Fund's ability to
                         make alternative investments. If the Fund requires
                         significant amounts of cash on short notice in excess
                         of normal cash requirements or is required to post or
                         return collateral in connection with the Fund's
                         investment portfolio, derivatives transactions or
                         leverage restrictions, the Fund may have difficulty
                         selling these investments in a timely manner, be forced
                         to sell them for less than it otherwise would have been
                         able to realize, or both. The reported value of some of
                         the Fund's relatively illiquid types of investments
                         and, at times, the Fund's high quality, generally
                         liquid asset classes, may not necessarily reflect the
                         lowest current market price for the asset. If the Fund
                         was forced to sell certain of its assets in the current
                         market, there can be no assurance that the Fund will be
                         able to sell them for the prices at which the Fund has
                         recorded them and the Fund may be forced to sell them
                         at significantly lower prices. See "The Fund's
                         Investments--Investment Philosophy and Process."

                         Valuation Risk. Market prices generally will not be
                         available for subordinated units, direct ownership of
                         general partner interests, restricted securities or
                         unregistered securities of certain MLPs, MLP-related
                         entities or private companies, and the value of such
                         investments will ordinarily be determined based on fair
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                         valuations determined pursuant to procedures adopted by
                         the Board of Trustees. The value of these securities
                         typically requires more reliance on the judgment of the
                         Sub-Advisor than that required for securities for which
                         there is an active trading market. In addition, the
                         Fund will rely on information provided by certain MLPs,
                         which is usually not timely, to calculate taxable
                         income allocable to the MLP units held in the Fund's
                         portfolio and to determine the tax character of
                         distributions to Common Shareholders. From time to time
                         the Fund will modify its estimates and/or assumptions
                         as new information becomes available. To the extent the
                         Fund modifies its estimates and/or assumptions, the NAV
                         of the Fund would likely fluctuate. See "Net Asset
                         Value."
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                         Interest Rate Risk. Interest rate risk is the risk that
                         equity and debt securities will decline in value
                         because of changes in market interest rates. When
                         market interest rates rise, the market value of the
                         securities in which the Fund invests generally will
                         fall. The Fund's investment in such securities means
                         that the NAV and market price of the Common Shares will
                         tend to decline if market interest rates rise. Interest
                         rates are at or near historic lows, and as a result,
                         they are likely to rise over time. Certain debt
                         instruments, particularly below investment grade
                         securities, may contain call or redemption provisions
                         which would allow the issuer thereof to prepay
                         principal prior to the debt instrument's stated
                         maturity. This is known as prepayment risk. Prepayment
                         risk is greater during a falling interest rate
                         environment as issuers can reduce their cost of capital
                         by refinancing higher yielding debt instruments with
                         lower yielding debt instruments. An issuer may also
                         elect to refinance its debt instruments with lower
                         yielding debt instruments if the credit standing of the
                         issuer improves. To the extent the Fund's debt
                         securities are called or redeemed, the Fund may be
                         forced to reinvest in lower yielding securities.

                         Below Investment Grade Securities Risk. Below
                         investment grade debt securities are commonly referred
                         to as "junk bonds." Below investment grade quality
                         securities are considered speculative with respect to
                         an issuer's capacity to pay interest and repay
                         principal. They involve greater risk of loss, are
                         subject to greater price volatility and are less
                         liquid, especially during periods of economic
                         uncertainty or change, than higher rated debt
                         instruments. Below investment grade securities may also
                         be more susceptible to real or perceived adverse
                         economic and competitive industry conditions than
                         higher rated debt instruments. The Fund does not intend
                         to invest in securities issued by a partnership or
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                         company in bankruptcy reorganization, subject to a
                         public or private debt restructuring or otherwise in
                         default or in significant risk of default in the
                         payment of interest and principal ("distressed
                         securities"). In the event any security held by the
                         Fund becomes distressed, the Fund may be required to
                         incur extraordinary expenses in order to attempt to
                         protect and/or recover its investment. In such
                         situations, there can be no assurance as to when or if
                         the Fund will recover any of its investment in such
                         distressed securities, or the value thereof.

                         Non-Diversification Risk. The Fund is a
                         non-diversified, closed-end investment company under
                         the 1940 Act. Although the Fund may invest a relatively
                         high percentage of its assets in a limited number of
                         issuers, in order to qualify as a RIC for federal
                         income tax purposes, the Fund must diversify its
                         holdings so that, at the end of each quarter of each
                         taxable year (i) at least 50% of the value of its total
                         Managed Assets is represented by cash and cash items,
                         U.S. Government securities, the securities of other
                         RICs and other securities, with such other securities
                         limited for purposes of such calculation, in respect of
                         any one issuer, to an amount not greater than 5% of the
                         value of its total assets and not more than 10% of the
                         outstanding voting securities of such issuer, and (ii)
                         not more than 25% of the value of its total assets is
                         invested in the securities of any one issuer (other
                         than U.S. Government securities or the securities of
                         other RICs), the securities (other than the securities
                         of other RICs) of any two or more issuers that the Fund
                         controls and that are determined to be engaged in the
                         same business or similar or related trades or
                         businesses, or the securities of one or more qualified
                         publicly traded partnerships. To the extent the Fund
                         invests a relatively high percentage of our assets in
                         the obligations of a limited number of issuers, the
                         Fund may be more susceptible than a more widely
                         diversified investment company to any single economic,
                         political or regulatory occurrence.
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                         Anti-Takeover Provisions. The Fund's Declaration of
                         Trust includes provisions that could limit the ability
                         o
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